
 

CABINET SUB-COMMITTEE (LIF) 
20/03/2020 at 2.30 pm 

 
 

Present: Councillor Fielding (Chair)  
Councillors Jabbar and Shah 
 

 Also in Attendance: 
 Paul Entwistle Director of Legal Services 
 Glenn Dale Head of Environmental Services 
 Samantha Smith Senior Finance Officer 
 Jonathan Downs Corporate Policy Lead 
 Sian Walter-Browne Constitutional Services 

 

 

1   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE   

There were no apologies for absence received. 

2   URGENT BUSINESS   

There were no items of urgent business received. 

3   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST   

Councillor Fielding declared a personal interest in applications 
relating to Failsworth and Hollinwood by reason of being a 
Failsworth West Ward Councillor. 
 
Councillor Shah declared a personal interest in applications 
relating to Chadderton by reason of being a Chadderton South 
Ward Councillor. 
 
Councillor Jabbar declared a personal interest in applications 
relating to Oldham West by reason of being a Coldhurst Ward 
Councillor. 

4   PUBLIC QUESTION TIME   

There were no public questions received. 

5   MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING   

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of the Cabinet Sub-
Committee (LIF) held on 19th December 2019 be approved as a 
correct record. 
 

6   LOCAL IMPROVEMENT FUND PROJECT 
RECOMMENDATIONS  

 

The Sub-Committee gave consideration to a report of the 
Corporate Policy Lead which informed them that, following the 
District Review, a £500k Local Improvement Fund (LIF) was 
established to support district priorities.  
 
The first round of the LIF launched in July 2019, with final 
applications reviewed by the Cabinet Sub-Committee in 
December 2019. In total the LIF received 19 full applications, 
with 14 projects receiving funding, totalling £391,521. This left 
£108,479 available for further projects. 
 



 

The Cabinet Sub-Committee (LIF) was asked to review the final 
recommendations and comments provided by the Advisory 
Panel, and agree which applications should receive funding, 
totalling no more than £108,479. 
 
Individual consideration was given to those projects 
recommended for part or potential funding and the Sub-
Committee received further details of those proposals.   
 
RESOLVED that: 
 

1. Funding as set out in the report be agreed for 
Applications 1, 2, 4, 6, 10 and 12. 

2. Funding for the other Applications be not agreed at this 
time and may be considered in future. 

 
 

The meeting started at 2.30 pm and ended at 3.00 pm 
 


